
MERIT AWARDS 

Congratulations to the 
following merit award 
recipients from the last couple 

of weeks: 

Rayyan Ghumkhor, Shaanvi 
Kumar, Lenix Fuaoletoelau, 
Elisiva Lolohea, Hannah 
Oemcke, Kiaua Ngauea, 
Amaan Ali, Tristan Tuhi, Sione 
Talanoa, Kimiora Lama, 
Taupua Heihei, Jervahn 

Kaitai, Zowie Maota,  

Yalen-Sjaan Wong See, 
Rhonda Singh, Alohilani 
Packer, Liuaki Hansen, 
Nauemma Lutui, Sunayna 
Gounder, Sepuita Mohetau, 
Zubier Shaheed Mohammed, 
Karleen Gueho, Sateki 
Mafuahingano, Samuela 

Koroise,  

Faith Toeleiu, Sosaia Kilioni, 
Amelia Talanoa, Kezline 

Taufa, Kalani Adams-Mills, 
Sofileni Talamai, Annelie 
Kovach, Tallis Talau, Shrya 
Gounder, Julie Mariner, 
Ahyan Jassat, Lockington 
Maota, Isis-Milan Nohe, 
Margaret Mika, Talia 
Koloamatangi, Joe Mesui, 
Salmaan Ali, Saima Shafil, 
Rivahshae Nohe, Henry Chen, 
Joshua Mesui, Mark Roi, 
Miimetua Ngatokorua, Otile 
Tahaafe, Nitika Ram, Kiara 
Kipa, Tekura Marsters, 
Pauline Falakiseni, Phillip 
Sraha, Lisia Pauu, Tepara 
Edmonds-Kameta, Dante 

Phillips. 

BUILDING AWESOME 

WHANAU 

If you would like to be part of 
the Tool Box Parenting 
Programme (also called Building 
Awesome Whanau) please 
contact Corinne Dove our social 
worker. A number of parents 
who completed the programme 
last year found it really 

enjoyable and useful.  

This programme will be run 
again in Term 3 over 6 weeks 
and involves 2 hours each week. 

There are still some spaces left.  

REPORTS & PARENT 

SURVEYS 

You should have all received 

reports home today along with a 

parent survey to complete. 

We would appreciate your 

feedback. 

Please have these completed 

and returned to school by the 

end of this week if possible. 

STAFF NEWS 

In Term 3 we are welcoming 2 

new teachers to the Fairburn 

Whanau! Miss Oliver in Room 1 

and Miss Brosnahan in Room 5.  

Also Miss Chisholm is away on 

sabbatical for Term 3 so we wish 

her the best & look forward to 

having her back in Term 4. 

KEEPING OURSELVES 

SAFE (KOS)  

During Term 3, your children 
will be taking part in the 
personal safety programme 
Keeping Ourselves Safe 
(KOS). This programme has 
been designed to provide 
children with the skills to cope 

in some tough situations. 

Keeping Ourselves Safe has 
been developed by the New 
Zealand Police. It will be 
taught by your child’s 
teacher, with help from the 
Police Education Officer as 

required.  

To be successful, KOS needs 
your help and support. 
Parents are encouraged to 
participate as much as 

possible. 

Our first KOS parents 
meeting next term will take 

place on Thursday 23rd July 
at 2-3pm and then again  
between 5-6pm on the same 

day.  

Please contact us if you would 
like any further information. 
We look forward to seeing 

you there. 

Kia ora, Malo e Lelei, Talofa Lava, Kia Orana, Ni sabula, Mauri, Suosday, Sat Sri Akaal, Tajba Filghodu, Xin 

Chao, Ni Hao, Guten Tag, Sawadee, Kumusta, Fakaalofa lahi atu, Maith, warm greetings to you all.  

 

SICK BAY CLOTHING If your child has borrowed clothing or other items from school during the first 

half of the year can you please make sure these are returned as soon as possible! Thank you in 
advance.     

HAVE A FANTASTIC BREAK! 
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DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 

FRIDAY 3RD  JULY 

END OF TERM 2 

 

MONDAY 20TH JULY 

FIRST DAY OF TERM 3 

 

WEDNESDAY 19TH AUGUST 

INTERSCHOOL SOCCER 

TOURNAMENT 

 

FRIDAY 28TH AUGUST  

DAFFODIL DAY 

 

WEDNESDAY 2ND  

SEPTEMBER 

INTERSCHOOL RUGBY 

TOURNAMENT 

 

FRIDAY 18TH SEPTEMBER 

INTERSCHOOL CROSS 

COUNTRY 

 

MONDAY 14TH—FRIDAY 

18TH SEPTEMBER 

ORAL LANGUAGE AND 

WRITING WEEK 

 

FRIDAY 25TH SEPTEMBER 

END OF TERM 3 

 

Stay up to date with school 
events 

 
 
 

 
www.facebook.com 

/fairburnschool  

Regards 

 Frances Nelson 

Principal 


